
 
 

The Municipal Corporation of the 
Town of Fort Erie 

By-law No. 31-2019 
________________________________________________________________ 

Being a By-law to Rename  
a Portion of Cherrywood Avenue North 

 to Elizabeth Road 
 
 
 
WHEREAS the Street Naming Committee at its meeting of November 6, 2018 recommended 
the renaming of an unopened portion of Cherrywood Avenue North to Elizabeth Road, in order 
to accommodate the development of the Elizabeth Road Subdivision and the Schooley Road 
Condominium to the south; and 
 
WHEREAS at the December 10, 2018 Special Council Meeting, Council considered and 
approved the Street Naming Committee’s recommendations contained in the Street Naming & 
Wayfinding Committee’s Minutes of November 6, 2018 to rename an unopened portion of 
Cherrywood Avenue North, to Elizabeth Road; and 
 
WHEREAS pursuant to the requirements of Street Naming Policy By-law No. 15-04 notice of the 
proposed street naming was published in The Post for two consecutive weeks on January 24th 
and 31st, 2019, and posted on the Town’s website; and 
 
WHEREAS no objections were received to the proposed street renaming; and 
 
WHEREAS it is deemed desirable to proceed to rename an unopened portion of Cherrywood 
Avenue North, Elizabeth Road, in order to accommodate development of the Elizabeth Road 
Subdivision and the Schooley Road Condominium to the south; 
 
Now therefore the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie enacts as follows:  

1. That an unopened portion of Cherrywood Avenue North, from the south limit of Rebstock 
Road to 727.5 feet south more or less, legally described as Cherrywood Avenue North, 
Plan 431, Bertie; Fort Erie, being all of PIN 64183-0016 (LT), in the Town of Fort Erie, in 
the Regional Municipality of Niagara, is renamed “Elizabeth Road”. 

2. That the Town Solicitor shall cause this by-law to be registered in the local land Registry 
Office. 
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3. That the Clerk of the Town is authorized to effect any minor modifications, corrections or 
omissions, solely of an administrative, numerical, grammatical, semantical or descriptive 
nature to this by-law or its schedules after the passage of this by-law. 

 
Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this 25th day of February, 2019. 

      Mayor 

Clerk 

I, Carol Schofield, the Clerk,  of  The  Corporation  of  the  Town  of  Fort  Erie  certifies  the  foregoing  to  be  a  true  copy of By-law 
No. 31-2019 of the said Town. Given under my hand and the seal of the said Corporation, this                day of                            , 20 
        

       
 ______________________________________________________ 

 


